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not due to a purposeful or oppressive design or to a lack of reasonable diligence.  The staff legal 
officer recommended that the findings and sentence be disapproved and the charge dismissed.  As a 
result, the Convening Authority suspended the BCD and you were returned to active duty.  On 9 
September 1968 and 7 March 1969, you underwent psychiatric evaluations and were diagnosed 
with Passive Aggressive Personality that existed prior to your enlistment.  On 21 May 1969, you 
were notified of administrative separation processing by reason of unsuitability based on your 
diagnoses.  Your commanding officer recommended you receive a characterization of service as 
warranted by your service record and you were discharged, on 13 June 1969, with a General (Under 
Honorable Conditions) characterization of service. 
   
You contend that you suffered from mental health conditions while in-service and these conditions 
caused your misconduct.  You state that the behavior that made you “unsuitable” is directly related 
to your service connected mental health.  You contend that your inability to get along with others or 
to follow orders is directly linked to your service connected disabilities. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the interests 
of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These included, but 
were not limited to, your contentions noted above and desire to upgrade your discharge.  The Board 
also considered the AO in making its determination.  The AO noted that post-service, the 
Department of Veterans Affairs awarded you service connection for Dysthymic Disorder and it is 
possible that some of your behaviors that were diagnosed as a personality disorder during service 
could be attributed to Dysthymic Disorder.  The AO concluded that there was post-service evidence 
of a mental health condition that may be attributed to military service and that your behavior which 
resulted in separation could be attributed to a mental health condition (Dysthymic Disorder).  The 
Board concurred in part with the AO; however, based on the amount of marijuana found in your 
possession, found that the misconduct outweighed the condition.  The Board also noted that your 
SPCM conviction was for drug possession and not connected to your assertion that your 
characterization of service is somehow connected to your inability to get along with others or to 
follow orders.  Furthermore, you were given the opportunity to continue on active duty after you 
were sentenced to a BCD and the Board determined that your General (Under Honorable 
Conditions) characterization of service is appropriate and in accordance with your trait averages.  
Based upon this review, the Board concluded that the potentially mitigating factors in your case 
were insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that the seriousness of your 
misconduct, as evidenced by your SPCM, outweighed these mitigating factors.  Accordingly, given 
the totality of the circumstances, the Board determined that your request does not merit relief.      
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, which 
will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not previously 
presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in mind that a  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 






